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Welcome to our first newsletter of the New Year! 

Happy New Year everyone! I hope everyone managed to have a lovely Christmas 

break! It was lovely to see all of the children back at school and even better listening 

to what presents Father Christmas brought them! 

As you will know our children from reception to year 6 went to watch a pantomime 

on Thursday at the Parr Hall. The children’s behaviour was exemplary (confirmed by 

parents who were on the trip, who emailed me to tell me!)The Children really 

enjoyed the trip but it would not have been possible without the number of parent 

helpers that volunteered to help out. School would like to say a huge thank you for 

your support, it is always very much appreciated and valued! 

The government has released statistics showing how each school did in the past 

academic year 2022/23. The figures released show how well schools performed and 

also reflect the progress made while children are at primary school. I’m really 

pleased to announce that Bruche are top of the tables with 100% of children 

achieving the expected standard in reading, writing and maths! Further great news 

is when you compare our 2019 results (pre COVID) to 2023 (post COVID) we are the 

33rd best primary school in England (total of 16,791)! What an achievement! Well 

done everyone! 

Have a lovely weekend everyone! 

Mr Jones 

 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
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Communication Corner 
Diary Dates  
 
18/01/2024   Y6 Road Safety Talk 
24/01/2024   Y5 Parents coffee morning 
29/01/2024   Height and Weight – Reception & Y6  
07/02/2024   Y6 Parents coffee morning  
09/02/2024   Open the book Assembly  
09/02/2024   Close for Half Term   
19/02/2024   School opens after Half term   
08/03/2024   Open the book Assembly  
11/03/2024   Living eggs arriving EYFS 
28/03/2024   Non Uniform Day  
28/03/2024   School Closes for Easter  
08/04/2024   School Opens after Half Term  
02/05/2024   Polling Day – (School open as normal) 
06/05/2024   May Bank Holiday  
24/05/2024   School Closes for Summer Half Term  
03/06/2024   School Opens after Half Term  
19/06/2024   Y6 to Robinwood  
21/06/2024   Y6 return from Robinwood  
18/07/2024   School finishes for Summer 
19/07/2024   INSET Day – School Closed  
22/07/2024   INSET Day – School Closed  
 
Special Mentions 
 
Nursery - Jeremy Hung – For correctly matching the numbers 1-5 to amounts independently. 
Well Done Jeremy. 
 
Reception – Esme Davies has shown a great confidence in her ability to recognise and blend a 
selection of Set 1 sounds. I am very proud of your progress Esme, keep up the brilliant learning! 
 
Year 1 – Laban Shaffer-Picton for trying so hard to work independently in lessons! I am so proud of 
you!  
 
Year 2 – Hazel Chow for developing her confidence and contributing really well in all lessons. Well 
done!  
 
Year 3 – Lily-Rose Dennis for her amazing effort in maths this week!  
 
Year 4 – Oscar Sampson for his excellent attitude and enthusiasm for learning 
 
Year 5 – Harley Shepherd for his excellent maths work! 
 
Year 6 – Hollie Ratcliffe for always having a wonderful attitude towards school. 
 
PE star - Max Davies for his consistent effort and behaviour. 
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Early Years News  
 
Nursery 
Happy New Year to you all! 
 
I would like to start by welcoming all of the children who have joined us in Nursery and congratulate 
them on settling in so beautifully. I would also like to say thank you to our current Nursery children 
for giving them such a warm welcome. 
 
This week we have been learning all about the Antarctic and the animals that live there. We have 
also introduced our class book Blown Away which is all about Penguin Blue and the children have 
enjoyed painting, drawing and making models of their own penguins. 
 
We have been practising our letter formation to create name labels for Penguin Blue and we have 
been drawing around 2D shapes to create our own kites for Penguin Blue. 
 
The children have been developing their independent recognition of number 1-5 matching numbers 
to amounts and they have loved feeding the correct number of fish to each penguin. 
What a lovely first full week back. Well done Nursery! 
Have a lovely weekend. 
Mrs. Wallace 
 
Reception 
This week the children have been introduced to a new text ‘The Storm Whale in Winter’ by Benji 
Davies. The children found a letter in the classroom from a character called ‘Noi’. Noi needs our help 
to find out who his best friend is, he left us a couple of clues about his friend and the children have 
been drawing and labelling their predictions. 

In Maths, the children have been using their knowledge of repeating patterns to create patterned 
scarves. The children have also been using their knowledge of pattern to show the unit of repeat in a 
repeating pattern. The children have used a selection of manipulatives to explore pattern. 

Reception really enjoyed attending the pantomime yesterday. The children engaged throughout the 
performance and they were so very excited to sing and watch the show. 
Miss Bostock  
 
Key Stage 1 News 
 
Year 1 
Year 1 have had a great week this week and worked very hard. They have all come back with a lovely 
attitude to learning and participated well in lessons. In Literacy this week we have started a new text 
'Lost in the Toy Museum' and discussed what we think the book will be about. The children wrote 
their own predictions and asked key questions about the story. We discussed what toys may be lost 
and we are excited to discover if the toys come to life at night in the museum! 
 
 In Math's this week we have continued with place value. We have revisited greater than, less than 
and equals symbols comparing groups of objects and numbers. The children have impressed me with 
their use of mathematical vocabulary and completed their challenges with confidence. We have also 
ordered numbers independently and discussed how the value of digits in 2 digit numbers helps us 
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determine whether they are greater or smaller. On Friday we looked at reading and writing numbers 
to 20 in words. 
 
In Geography this week we have discussed how weather can affect us across all 4 seasons. We 
looked at appropriate clothing for different weather conditions and talked about how weather is 
something we cannot control. We have also learnt about human and physical features and listed a 
range of features we can see on a satellite map of our local area.  
 
We started a new topic in RE this week; Islam. We now know that Muslims believe in one God called 
Allah.  
 
Well done Year 1 keep up the great work!  
Mrs Lewis 
 
Year 2  
Welcome back everyone! Year Two have had an excellent week. All children have really impressed 
me with their behaviour and attitudes towards learning!  
 
In Maths this week we have learnt how to use different methods to solve different number 
problems. We have used diene's, numberlines and even the column method! We have all shown 
great understanding of the value of the numbers and are growing in so much confidence explaining 
our reasoning. 
 
In Science, we have looked at the suitability of different materials and explained why certain 
materials are used to build houses. We compared this to the materials that were used in 1666. We 
decided that the materials used to build houses today, have changed for the better and are much 
safer. 
 
In DT this week we have continued to sew our puppets using different types of stitches and we are 
really looking forward to decorating them!  
 
In RE, we read the story of the three wise men and now understand their roles in the Christmas 
Story. We also retold the Christmas story by ordering pictures. 
 
On Thursday we were lucky enough to go to the Parr Hall in town to watch a pantomime! We 
thoroughly enjoyed our time watching Jack and the Beanstalk and were able to retell the story using 
a story map when we got back to school.  
Miss Kerrigan 
 
Key Stage 2 News 
 
Year 3 
This week in maths we have been working on challenging 2-step word questions where the children 
had to make decisions themselves about which they needed to work out first in order to help them 
get the right answer.  
 
In English we have planned a letter that we are writing to our main characters dad, telling him all the 
fun things we've been up to with the characters new friend. Then, they wrote it out neatly, making 
sure they used all their adverbs of time and conjunctions correctly.  
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In science, we started our new topic on 'light'. We investigated different translucent, transparent, 
and opaque materials and found the correct definition for each of them. 
 
In history, we used the iPads to research the Stone Age settlement, Skara Brae which was founded in 
Orkney, Scotland in 1850 after a huge storm uncovered it!  
 
We've been investigating homophones again in our spelling lessons and have been generating a 
large list of the ones we know. We then took what we had learnt and put the homophones into 
sentences.  
 
We of course had our pantomime trip on Thursday! All children were so well behaved and 
thoroughly enjoyed themselves!  
The children began their new R.E topic learning about Islam.  
Mrs Hogan 
 
Year 4 
We have had a busy week in our first week back in Year 4.  
 
In English, we have started our new novel 'The Miraculous Journey of Edward Tulane' which is a 
beautiful book and one I know the children will love. We have made predictions about what we 
think the book is about based on what we can see on the front and back cover. We have then 
thought about what Edward looked like and what his personality is like.  
 
In Maths, we have been looking at a variety of different of strategies for solving addition and 
subtraction calculations mentally. We have looked at ways such as using the inverse, partitioning, 
reordering, compensating and estimating to work out and check our answers.  
 
In History, we have been looking at why the Greeks are still important and have looked at the 
different forms of government that existed in Ancient Greek times such as monarchy, oligarchy and 
tyranny before looking at the Athenians introducing democracy which is one of our British Values.  
 
On Thursday we of course had a fabulous time at the Jack and the Beanstalk pantomime (oh no we 
didn't oh yes we did). The children had a fabulous time and thoroughly enjoyed it.  
Mrs Shone 
 
Year 5 
This week, we have multiplied and divided numbers by 10, 100 and 1000. We practised even using 
decimals and jumping through the decimal point. 
 
In writing we looked at onomatopoeia and created sentences including this grammar. We talked 
about how it links to our focus Hoodwinked. 
 
In geography, we researched the average temperature and rainfall of the Lake District and Niagara 
Falls to compare these two regions. 
 
On Thursday, we were incredibly lucky to go and watch a pantomime at Park hall. We absolutely 
loved Jack as we stalk and was so excited to go on a school trip. 
Miss Ratcliffe 
 
Year 6 
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Year 6 have been investigating the wars England and Britain have been involved in since 1066. They 
have looked at specific dates of when Britain and the UK has been formed. They have also looked at 
the causes and consequences of World War 1, building up to writing a newspaper article, where they 
will announce the end of World War 1 with a particular focus on the reasons that led to the end of 
the war.  
 
In PSHE, the children have been examining diversity within the UK, looking at ethnic group and 
religious diversity. They then looked at what made themselves unique and created identity wheels 
which highlighted things that they thought were most important in making them unique. 
 
In Science, the children researched balanced diets and how having a balanced diet was essential for 
future health.  
 
In Computing, the children learnt about how websites are made. 
 
In Maths, Y6 have been linking together algebra with coordinates, creating coordinates from 
equations. They have been plotting coordinates and translating them in four quadrants. 
 
They have also been reasoning and solving problems involving algebra. 
Mr Gould 
 
PE 
This week in PE we have been consolidating our learning through intra competitions across all of 
KS2. These have included football and netball. Children have been using key strategies and 
techniques they've been taught to play competitive games fairly. 
Mr Cooney 
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Lunch Menu W/C 15.01.23  
Week 3 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Term Dates 2023-2024 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  06.09.23 

Autumn Half Term 20.10.23 06.11.23 

Christmas 2023 20.12.23 03.01.24 

Spring Half Term 2024 09.02.24 19.02.24 

Easter 28.03.24 08.04.24 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 

Easter Monday) 
29.03.24 and 01.04.24 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 06.05.24 

Summer Half Term 24.05.24 03.06.2024 

Summer 2024 18.07.24 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 04.09.23 

INSET 2 05.09.23 

INSET 3 28.06.24 

INSET 4 19.07.24 

INSET 5 22.07.24 

   

 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 23.10.23 – 03.11.23 

Christmas Holiday 21.12.23 – 02.01.24 

February Half Term 12.02.24 – 16.02.24 

Easter Holiday 01.04.24 – 05.04.24 

May Half Term (Whit) 27.05.24 – 31.05.24 

Summer Holiday 19.07.24- TBC 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Term Dates 2024-2025 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  04.09.24 

Autumn Half Term 18.10.24 04.11.24 

Christmas 2023 20.12.24 06.01.25 

Spring Half Term 2024 14.02.25 24.02.25 

Easter 11.04.25 22.04.25 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 

Easter Monday) 
18.04.25 and 21.04.25 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 05.05.25 

Summer Half Term 23.05.25 02.06.2025 

Summer 2024 18.07.25 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 02.09.24 

INSET 2 03.09.24 

INSET 3 27.06.25 

INSET 4 21.07.25 

INSET 5 22.07.25 

   

 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 18.10.24 – 03.11.24 

Christmas Holiday 20.12.24 – 05.01.25 

February Half Term 14.02.25 – 23.02.25 

Easter Holiday 11.04.25 – 21.04.25 

May Half Term (Whit) 23.05.25 – 01.06.25 

Summer Holiday 18.07.25- TBC 
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